
  

 

 

 

News Release 

Two new cases of COVID-19 in Nunavut 
 

Iqaluit, Nunavut (December 23, 2020) – Today, Nunavut is reporting two new cases of 

COVID-19 for a total of eight active cases in the territory. One new case in Arviat, for a 

total of seven active cases in the community. There is also one new case in Whale 

Cove. To date, 255 Nunavummiut have recovered from COVID-19.   

“This new case in Whale Cove demonstrates how quickly this virus can reemerge in a 

community and how important it is for us to remain vigilant,” said Dr. Michael Patterson, 

Nunavut’s Chief Public Health Officer. “It’s up to each of us to limit the spread and keep 

our communities and one another healthy over the holidays.” 

In Whale Cove, effective December 24 at 12 a.m., essential services only are to remain 

open, with grocery stores implementing reduced hours. Indoor gatherings are limited to 

five people in addition to household members and for emergency purposes only. All 

outdoor gatherings are limited to five people or less. Masks are mandatory in public 

spaces and travel in and out of Whale Cove is restricted.  

Contact tracing in all impacted communities is ongoing and public health staff are 

monitoring everyone in isolation. As of December 22, Arviat testing has yielded 1071 

negative tests. Monitoring in Rankin Inlet and Whale Cove continues.  

Anyone who has reason to believe they have been exposed to COVID-19 is advised to 

call the COVID-hotline at 1-888-975-8601 between 10 a.m. and 6 p.m. EST, or notify 

their community health centre right away, and immediately isolate at home for 14 days. 

Please do not go to the health centre in person. 

For all the latest information, including the numbers of recovered and active cases per 

community, go to: 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/covid-19-novel-coronavirus.   

For the latest information on current public health restrictions, go to: 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/nunavuts-path. 

From December 24, 2020 until January 4, 2021, new COVID-19 cases in Arviat  and 

Whale Cove will be reported on the GN’s website and on the Government of Nunavut’ 

and Premier’s social media channels. Press conferences will resume in early January 

2021.  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.nu.ca%2Fhealth%2Finformation%2Fcovid-19-novel-coronavirus&data=04%7C01%7CAPetru%40GOV.NU.CA%7C6e6c0a1a65584078cf6608d88afaa5d6%7C72ebbe777a8049bd8767a19d08ab746c%7C0%7C0%7C637412156410833795%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2BQxSrvvo9XDuqvRJsdxx499mms3Pu6sOa53tuYSNuYQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/nunavuts-path


ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᑦ ᑐᓴᒐᒃᓴᙳᖅᑎᑕᐅᔪᑦ ᐱᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑑᖓᓗᑎᒃ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ, ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ, www.gov.nu.ca.  

News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca.  
Tuhaqtaghat ittut Inuktitut, Qablunaatitut, Inuinnaqtun Uiviititullu talvani www.gov.nu.ca.  
Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 
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